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Mr Ian Lyle

ELG Planning

Gateway House 

55 Coniscliffe Road 

Darlington

DL3 7EH

John Wright 
Tel. (01482) 612340

11 December 2017

Dear Sir(s)

PLANNING (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION AREAS) ACT 1990

Your Application:- PP-06127626

(check on-line with System Reference Number:-17/00774/LBC)

Demolition of Pump House and adjoining workshops (Application for Listed Building Consent)

At:- Hydraulic Tower And Pump House, St Andrews Dock, Clive Sullivan Way, 

has been REFUSED for the following reasons:- 

01.
The application fails to demonstrate that the structure is unsafe and that complete demolition is necessary in the interests of public safety. The proposal is therefore contrary to policy 16 of the Local Plan.

02.
Complete demolition of the building would result in the loss of a statutorily listed building without adequate justification. The loss of the heritage asset would also harm the character and appearance of the St Andrews Dock Conservation Area. The proposed demolition is contrary to policy 16 of the Local Plan.

03.
The application fails to provide sufficient evidence to support a conclusion that the demolition process would not have likely significant effects on the qualifying species and habitats of the nearby Humber Estuary Special Area of Conservation, Special Protection Area, SSSI and Ramsar by way of noise and visual disturbance, air pollution from dust and water pollution, contrary to policy 44 of the Local Plan and the Conservation of Habitats and Species Regulations 2010 (as amended)

Yours Faithfully

Alex Codd
City Planning Manager

NOTES

1. If the applicant is aggrieved by the decision of the Local Planning Authority to refuse Listed Building Consent for the proposed works he may, within six months of receipt of this notice, appeal to the Secretary of State for the Environment.  The appropriate form is available on request from Initial Appeals, The Planning Inspectorate, Temple Quay House, 2 the Square, Temple Quay, Bristol BS1 6PN.  Tel: 01173728553.

The Secretary of State has power to allow a longer period for the giving of the Notice of Appeal and he will exercise his power in cases where he is satisfied that the applicant has deferred the giving of notice because negotiations with the Local Planning Authority in regard to the proposed development are in progress.

2. If Listed Building Consent is refused whether by the Local Planning Authority or by the Secretary of State for the Environment and the owner of the land claims that the land has become incapable of reasonably beneficial use in its existing state and cannot be rendered capable of reasonably beneficial use by the carrying out of any works which have been or would be permitted, he may serve on the Council of the District in which the land is situated a listed building purchase notice requiring that Council to purchase his interest in the land in accordance with the provisions of ~Section 32 of the Planning (Listed Building and Conservation Areas) Act 1990.

3. In certain circumstances, a claim may be made against the Local Planning Authority for compensation, where permission is refused, by the Secretary of State on Appeal or on a reference of the application to him.  The circumstances in which such compensation is payable are set out in Section 27 of the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990.
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